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	Summary
	Committee members are asked to review and provide comment on the attached ‘Quietways Signing Guidance’ (see background section below).
The document is currently in draft, but will be issued for implementation on the two pilot Quietways in late January 2015 (launching spring 2015).

Committee members are asked to pay particular attention to the following sections:
· Chapter 3: ‘Surface Markings’ (page 9)
Type, frequency and different contexts for application
· Chapter 4: Signs (page 21)
New signage types, layouts, content and mounting heights

· Chapter 6: Sign Use Specification (page 42)
On and off highway signing scenarios and visual examples
· Section 4.6 (page 23)

The guidance states that signs should include the cycle journey time to destinations, rather than distance. This has been proposed in view of customer research with potential users (especially new and inexperienced cyclists) and in order to ensure consistency with existing Cycle Superhighway and Legible London signage (which both refer to ‘minutes’ rather than ‘miles’). We welcome the views and preferences of committee members.  

	
	

	Recommendations
	For information and progress


	

	


1.
Background

Cycle Quietways

The Quietways will be a cross-London network of high-quality, low-traffic cycle routes. They will mainly use quieter back streets, parks and other green spaces and will be particularly suited to new and inexperienced cyclists. They will combine with the Cycle Superhighways to form the ‘Central London Grid’ and will also stretch far into the suburbs, with both radial and orbital routes.
Quietway Signing Guidance

The Quietways will be clearly signed, predominantly through surface markings, but with limited signage at key decision points to ensure that people do not lose their way. TfL is drafting a ‘Quietways Signing Guidance’ document to set out the standards for the consistent application of all signage and surface markings. The guidance is being developed in collaboration with all London Boroughs and other Quietway delivery partners.

Discussions are ongoing with the DfT to obtain agreement for any new proposals. Once agreed, the draft guidance will be piloted on the first two Quietways launching in spring 2015. The document will be updated that summer, following a lessons learned exercise, customer evaluation, and further engagement with delivery partners. The ‘final’ guidance will then be issued and implemented on all future Quietways, before being incorporated into a future edition of the London Cycling Design Standards.
Committee members are asked to review and provide comment on the attached ‘Quietways Signing Guidance’. This feedback will be considered and incorporated into the working draft for pilot Quietway implementation.

Please send all comments to Jessica.Ellery@tfl.gov.uk by Wednesday 31 December.

2.
Financial Implications for London Councils

There are no financial implications to the boroughs.
3.
Legal Implications for London Councils

There are no legal implications to the boroughs as a result of these appointments.
4.
Equalities Implications for London Councils

None
5.
Background Papers

Draft ‘Quietway Signing Guidance’ document (sent with TEC reports). Spare copies will be made available at the meeting)
Quietways Signing Guidance
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